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SUBJECT LINE: 

 

Crisis Communications, Fire Safety, and Institutional Assessments 

Reviewed at AFR Pittsburgh June Meeting 

 

A jam-packed agenda awaited members of the Pittsburgh Alliance for 

Response at their June 17, 2010 meeting, held at Rodef Shalom 

Congregation in Pittsburgh.  Presentations covered topics including 

“Public Relations During a Crisis,” Fire Safety and Fire Inspections, and a 

tour through the Rodef Shalom archival facilities to assess disaster 

vulnerability and preservation conditions. 

 

The meeting began with Crystal McCormick Ware, Coordinator of 

Communications and Marketing at the University of Pittsburgh Library 

System, talking about steps to avoid a public relations disaster in 

cultural heritage institutions.  With the BP oil leak fresh in the minds of 

many attendees, they listened to Ware’s strategies to “acknowledge and 

react” to disasters, with planning and strategy in mind.   A key point 

which many in attendance appreciated was the idea of an organization 

making a “Core Products and Services Announcement” soon after any 

emergency or disaster, to let their various audiences know that the aim 

of the organization is to maintain its most important operations 

during and after recovery.  Ware also suggested that institutions who 

have experienced a disaster should keep in regular contact with their 

stakeholders and patrons after the event to let them know what the 

organization is continuing to do to recover from and improve upon 

the disaster conditions. 

 

Cynthia Czuczman, the Fire Prevention Inspector from the Pittsburgh 

Fire Department, spoke with the group about a variety of fire safety 

issues.  Following up on the September 2009 presentation by nationally-

known fire suppression consultant Nick Artim, Czuczman’s presentation 

was full of excellent practical tips, including becoming knowledgeable 

about fire extinguisher types and operation, knowing at least two exits 

from the buildings in which you work and visit, utilization and 

maintenance of smoke detectors, and keeping mechanical rooms and 

storage areas separate in cultural heritage institutions. 

 

After the group viewed a DVD presentation on “The Preservation Survey:  

A First Step in Saving Your Collections” (available via Interlibrary Loan 

and from Amigos Library Services), Czuczman accompanied the session 

attendees on a tour of the Rodef Shalom Congregation archival 

facility, led by Archivist Martha Berg.  The group saw the obvious care 

with which Berg has processed and stored the archival collections of 



the organization, but also had suggestions on storage improvements 

and safety practices which can ensure that the collections are even 

safer in the future. 

 

The meeting concluded with updates from John Barnett, Assistant 

Director of the Pennsylvania Academic Library Consortium, Inc. (PALCI) 

about a recent grant submitted to support a central cache of disaster 

recovery supplies for Pittsburgh institutions, and the potential for 

further workshops and training on disaster preparedness and recovery 

in the Pittsburgh region and throughout Pennsylvania. 

 

For further information on the Pittsburgh Alliance for Response, please 

contact Tom Clareson, Senior Consultant for New Initiatives, LYRASIS, at 

tom.clareson@lyrasis.org or John Barnett, PALCI, at Barnett@palci.org. 
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